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_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

MINUTE (NO. 1) OF CHURCHMAN J 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

[1] Counsel for the three applicants in these proceedings (Ngāi Tahu Whānui, Te Whānau 

o Topi and Ruapuke Island group, together with counsel for the Attorney-General have filed a 



 

joint memorandum dated 6 June 2019 in relation to the case management conference scheduled 

for Dunedin on 12 June 2019. 

[2] This memorandum was subsequent to the filing of earlier memoranda where the 

applicants requested adjournment of their respective High Court applications. 

[3] All of the applicants have sought engagement with the Crown under s 95 of the Marine 

and Coastal Area (Takutai Moana) Act 2011.  There are presently no unresolved issues in 

relation to any of these proceedings that the applicants require the assistance of the Court with, 

and they seek a vacation of the 12 June 2019 case management conference and an adjournment 

of each of the applications for 12 months. 

[4] In the circumstances where no other interested parties have filed a notice of intention 

to appear in these three proceedings, and the three applicants are the only applicants (other than 

the two whole of New Zealand applications) in relation to the area covered by Group R, it is 

appropriate for the case management conference to be vacated and these three applications to 

be adjourned to a further case management conference to be held in 12 months’ time. 

 

 

 

Churchman J 


